
Village of Deposit 

Planning Board Meeting 

June 12, 2024 
 

Meeting called to order at 7:01p.m. 

 

In attendance: Sarah Evans, chair; Peter Carson, John O’Connor, alternate; Shelly Johnson-

Bennett. Absent:  Mike and Gail Musante, Lisa Oser. 

 

Guests:  Neal Felber and Walter Ottens of the Deposit Masonic Lodge. 

 

Sarah appointed alternate John O’Connor as an active member for this evening’s meeting. 

 

She declared a quorum. 

 

Minutes from the May 8 meeting had been reviewed by members; motion made by Peter Carson, 

seconded by John O’Connor.  They were approved. 

 

There was no old business. 

 

New business:  The Deposit Masonic Lodge had requested a property line adjustment in 2009.  

Unfortunately, if was never filed.  Their neighboring property owner had had his property 

surveyed and it came to light that there was land that the neighbor appeared to own, but the 

Lodge had had a property line adjustment approved 15 years before. 

 

Mr. Felber and Mr. Ottens had paperwork from 2009 and asked how they should proceed. 

 

Shelly informed them they needed to start the process again.   

 

They will discuss the situation with Ken Shields who did survey work for them 15 years before. 

 

They will complete paperwork and return for review at a future meeting. 

 

An update on the Datalo project (cabin behind BC Pizza) was requested, but there is no news as 

to whether it has been reviewed by the ZBA yet. 

 

There being no further business to come before the planning board, the meeting was adjourned 

after a motion by John O’Connor, second by Peter Carson. 

 

Next meeting is scheduled for July 10. 


